Freckleton Parish Council
Minutes of the Open Spaces Meeting held on Wednesday 3rd December 2014 
Present: Councillor St J Greenhough, (Chair)

Councillors, Mrs. L Willis, Mrs. M Whitehead, T Fiddler, T Threlfall, Mrs. J Cartmell, Mrs G Cowell and Mrs. S Delany.
Representatives from the Friends of the Memorial park, JO Wood, FBC and Rosie Patterson, LCC.
1) To receive declarations from anyone (public or Councillors) if they propose to record the meeting (film or audio) under the Openness of the Local Government Bodies Regulations 2014.

There were no declarations received

2) To accept Apologies for absence.

Councillor K McKay (other commitment)
It was resolved that the reason for absence should be accepted.

3) To record the Declaration of interest from members in any item to be discussed.

All Councillors, as Landlords of the Memorial Park, declared an interest in item 4.
a) To review the draft plan for the revamping of the Memorial park.
The clerk pointed out that a byelaw has been identified (drawn up in 1996) that states that no person who has attained the age of 14 years shall use any apparatus in the Memorial park. In addition, no person shall ride a bike in the park.

It was suggested that a master plan should be considered, but a phased approach should be taken with the implementation.
The three phases would be:-

Phase 1 – The revamping of the existing children’s play area, to include an additional area on the western side of the park.

Phase 2 – A MUGA in the triangle in the centre of the park and a zip wire on the Northern side adjacent to the Bowling green.

Phase – 3 A communal area on the eastern side that would include seating and landscaped areas. 

It was stressed that a ball park estimate of Phase 1 costs, should be produced as soon as possible so that the FBC Councillors can progress funding. If this was delayed, the funding may not be available.
Jo Wood agreed to pursue this with a view to producing a figure before the next full Council meeting.

The Friends of the park reported that they would continue with the fund raising, after the equipment has been installed, to support the maintenance of the equipment.

The public that attended the meeting had no objections to the revised suggestions. It was agreed that the master plan, once approved, should go out for public consultation.
It was resolved that the above mentioned recommendations should be submitted to full Council for ratification.
There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting.

Signed………L Rigby, Chairman………………………………………………

Date……….…08/12/14……………………………….
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